## Marshall County Conservation Board Regular Meeting September 13, 2021 GrimesFarm and Conservation Center.....5:00 p.m.

President, Tom Deimerly called the regular meeting of the Marshall County Conservation to order on Monday, September 13 at the GrimesFarm and Conservation Center at 5:00 p.m.

Board members present were Pam Paone, Tom Mack, Tom Deimerly, and Rich Naughton. Staff present was MikeStegmann, Emily Herring, Jeremiah Manken, and Tami Krough. Public present was Julie Pickard. Board member, Steve Armstrong, was absent.

No changes were made to the agenda.

Julie Pickard asked if she could mow and sheer trees on the Heart of Iowa Trail. Stegmann gave Pickard permission to mow and sheer trees on the HOI.

There were no corrections to the minutes of August 9 and August 26, they were declared approved as presented.

On a motion by Mack, seconded by Naughton, the Board approved the list of claims as presented with addendums. Voting in favor: Paone, Naughton, Deimerly, and Mack. Motion carried.

Stegmann asked for approval to install a culvert and complete dirt work at Grammer Grove by Matt Husak for approximately \$4,000. Mack moved to approve the installation of the culvert and the dirt work at Grammer Grove. Paone seconded. Voting in favor: Paone, Naughton, Deimerly, and Mack. Motion carried.

Non action items discussed: grants, tree planting on August 21 at Sand Lake, and land for auction.

Mack moved to adjorn at 5:20 p.m. Naugthon seconded Voting in favor: Paone, Naughton, Deimerly, and Mack. Motion carried.

Tom Deimerly, President

Pam Paone, Secretary/Treasurer